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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Thank you Mr. Chairman,

All For Reparations and Emancipation AFRE is an international NGO in consultative status.  We are concerned with the lingering effects of slavery on Afrodescendant minorities throughout the Americas Region and the Slavery Diaspora.

We, the Afrodescendants, have been identified by the majority population as sambo, negro, colored, and African American, among other names. We are unlike other people of African descent who live today in different parts of the world.  They still have their identity: their mother tongue, culture and religion, and their tribal kinships.  They can enjoy the protection and assistance of their national authorities, if they so choose.  But we, the Afrodescendants, who are rendered a stateless people by the deprivation of these most precious rights: the enjoyment of our mother tongue, culture and religion, have only the UN to look to in the hope of protection.

When we first encountered the United Nations and the Working Group on Minorities we said, “We do not have collective human rights as defined by the UN.”  The Working Group on Minorities said to us, “We will have to find out where you fit.”

Through the years the Working Group on Minorities organized several seminars that culminated in the 2002 seminar in LaCeiba, Honduras.  In LaCeiba, on March 24, we chose for ourselves the term Afrodescendants as an identity to be recognized by the UN.

The Working Group on Minorities not only brought us together, it is the vital instrument that helped us to arrive at this identity, Afrodescendants. When we reported that our mother tongue, culture and religion were forcibly taken and we questioned whether or not we had human rights, the Working Group on Minorities responded. This Working Group on Minorities is instrumental in igniting the torch of our definitive identity.  For us, the Working Group on Minorities is the soul, if we could use that word, of the UN. It has brought together 250 million souls who otherwise would have been left out: in existence, but unobserved by the UN.

We have pledged this name: Afrodescendants.  In doing this we invite the hopes of the protection of the UN.  We, the Afrodescendants, appear as a newly born baby and the Working Group on Minorities is our breath of life.  Now, if the Working Group on Minorities is shut down, we will not survive.  Both the UN, and we, will fall short.

In order to be free to live in dignity, we must have our own destiny.  This cannot happen without reparations (otherwise stated, restoration), which begins with the full recognition of the UN and the governments under which we live.  Recognition must be followed by compensation for them having deprived us of human rights during the lingering effects of slavery.

Our destiny is intertwined in our diverse governments and it should not be.  Afrodescendants have a common destiny and they should be intertwined with each other.

We recommend that the Working Group on Minorities assist us in our efforts to have our self-chosen identity recognized by the entire UN and by the governments under which we live.  We want Freedom to live in dignity.

Thank you Mr. Chairman.

Footnote: After the formation of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, the U.S. Government, in particular, acted against us with knowledge.  They accepted a duty to inform us of human rights, and they not only failed to inform us, they set in motion ongoing tactics to prevent our obtaining human rights.

